## WILLIAM L. NEICHTER ATTORNEY AT LAW 1313 LYNDON LANE SUITE 115 LOUISVILLE, KENTUCKY 40222 (502) 429-0266

March 7, 1996

Dear Harold:

I am sending you a copy of the paper that had my article. I bought several copies to try to get one that did not have a flaw in the article, but they all did.

I thought the article in the Pittsburgh was pretty good. I liked the part where it said you had written 10 books so far!

I took the liberty of sending Pitt a copy of my review of Never Again! Perhaps they will print it.

I also send you a letter to the editor of the WSJ. From Prof. Schlesinger.

I have a copy of Brugioni's Eyeball to Eyeball I bought in Georgia at a discount bookstore.

Went out to lunch with my brotherLarry who is still in a wheelchair. Supposedly improving.

Larry lent me a UFO tape that makes the claim that JFK may have been killed to cover up his knowledge of UFO's. And you thought only JFK "researchers" were irresponsible!

Note the paper I sent you has girls in bikinis. Make you look forward to spring.

Well, I'm going back to listening to the Louisville-Tulane game. I'll write soon.

Bill

March 4, 1996

Mr. Bob Hoover Book Editor, Pittsburgh Post-Gazette 34 Boulevard of the Allies Pittsburgh, PA 15222

Dear Mr. Hoover:

Harold Weisberg was kind enough to send me your February 11, 1996 article which discussed his work. I have been to Mr. Weisberg's to do research and I have shared my research with him.

My expertise is in the subject of Senator John Sherman Cooper and his work on the Warren Commission. My research at the University of Kentucky turned up two interesting items. One was the enclosed letter by Senator Cooper in which he explains his disagreement with the "single bullet theory". The second was an unpublished and unknown mental evaluation of Jack Ruby, which showed the depth of his mental illness.

I would like to submit the enclosed book review of <a href="Never Again!">Never Again!</a> for publication in your newspaper. This review has not previously been published.

Enclosed is an article of mine, recently published by our local suburban weekly and an article about my donation of Weisberg's books to the University of Kentucky.

I hope you can use this book review. If possible, I would appreciate a copy or tear sheet of the review.

I thought your article was excellent and you have my compliments.

Sincerely,

William L. Neichter

WLN/ea

enclosure